
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Well what a final week to the term! As you’ll be aware we have had an Ofsted Inspection take place on Tuesday 
and Wednesday of this week. We were surprised to receive a notification call in the last week of term however 
we were happy to welcome the inspector into school as it was very much business as normal – with the added 
extras of Christmas Jumper Day, performances, Christmas Dinner and a Santa visit! This inspection was an 
ungraded one, to check progress and maintaining of standards since the last inspection. The inspector was 
lovely and very understanding it is the last week of term. It was a very positive experience for us and we are 
pleased with the outcome. From ungraded inspections schools receive a short report - this will be available in 
roughly 30 days (not including holidays). We will of course send you this when it is finalised. On behalf of the 
staff I would like to pass on our thanks and appreciation for the support we have been shown as a school this 
week from cards and gifts to kind words and feedback on the parent/carer survey. We have taken on board any 
possible areas for development raised by you also. Many of you showed concern for our wellbeing with this in 
the final week of term which was touching – we are all in good spirits though and have enjoyed a lovely final 
week with your children sharing what we do. A huge thank you to the PTA for the kind donation towards the 
books which were gifted to the children by Santa. They were all so excited to see him! 
The team at Oakmeadow wish you all a very merry Christmas and we look forward to seeing you all again when 
the children start back on the Monday 6th January, 
 
Samantha Hill 
Headteacher 
 

REMINDERS & NOTICES: 

Friday 20th December 2024 

Oakmeadow C of E Primary School, Long Meadow, Bayston Hill, Shrewsbury SY3 0NU 

 | admin@oak.mmat.co.uk  

 | 01743 875020 

 | http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/  

 | Office opening hours: 8.30am-4pm 
  

• School Lunch Menu: 

We will start back on Monday 6th January 

2025 on Week 1 of the Autumn/Winter 

2024/25 menu.  

 

• Bayston Hill Dental Practice 
 

Bayston Hill Dental Practice have some 
NHS availability for children on a first 
come first serve basis. 
Please call the practice directly on 01743 
873643 for more information or to make 
an appointment. 
 

• Afterschool clubs: 

Extra-curricular clubs start WC Monday 

13th January except Valor Combat and 

Young Voices that start WC Monday 6th 

January. Wraparound will be available as 

usual.  
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